
‭2024 Registrar’s/Webmaster Report‬

‭What a busy 2024 season for your Registrar/Webmaster.‬

‭We started with moving to Google Suite and reclaiming the Dartmouth Bandits domain from‬
‭Goalline. This move allowed us to create actual email addresses to ensure continuity‬
‭between executives, allowing files to be saved and archived easily. In our previous system‬
‭registrar@dartmouthbandits.com would just forward the email to a private email address.‬
‭When they left the organization, there was not always a way to ensure a smooth transition.‬

‭Lacrosse Nova Scotia completed an RFP at the end of the 2023 season and selected RAMP‬
‭to replace our antiquated backend system for the game in Nova Scotia. I sat on the selection‬
‭committee and volunteered Dartmouth Bandits to be the test club.‬

‭We officially opened our 2024 registration on February 21st, 2024 and we quickly picked up‬
‭speed. When the dust settled on the 2024 season, we had 291 registered Bandits, up 18.3%‬
‭year over year.‬

‭We added three teams to our Bandits family this year. We welcomed our Female Junior A‬
‭Bandits to the ECJLL, we created our first U11 Female team, and an additional U15 house‬
‭team.‬

‭Our new registration system also tracks registered staff to support each team. This season‬
‭we had 70 registered staff members across our 16 teams.‬

‭We hosted two coed try lacrosse events in March and two female events. Over these‬
‭sessions we had 154 players hit the floor. In late fall we began our winter program, these‬
‭sessions have 43 participants continuing to build on their skills in advance of next season.‬

‭As I close my report, I’d like to personally thank the Board for their support and patience‬
‭while we transitioned to our new registration and content system.‬

‭Our 2025 season will be opening for registration early in the new year. We will announce the‬
‭date on our website, social media and via email notification.‬

‭Respectfully submitted,‬
‭Greg Feltham‬



‭Registration Information‬

‭2014‬ ‭2015‬ ‭2016‬ ‭2017‬ ‭2018‬ ‭2019‬ ‭2020‬ ‭2021‬ ‭2022‬ ‭2023‬ ‭2024‬
‭YOY Chg‬
‭(22-23)‬

‭U7/U9‬ ‭23‬ ‭11‬ ‭7‬ ‭0‬ ‭5‬ ‭16‬ ‭3‬ ‭28‬ ‭22‬ ‭29‬ ‭54‬ ‭86.21%‬

‭U11 COED‬ ‭33‬ ‭22‬ ‭35‬ ‭18‬ ‭15‬ ‭17‬ ‭5‬ ‭9‬ ‭30‬ ‭40‬ ‭24‬ ‭-40.00%‬

‭U11 FEMALE‬ ‭6‬ ‭0‬ ‭0‬ ‭0‬ ‭18‬ ‭0‬ ‭0‬ ‭3‬ ‭2‬ ‭0‬ ‭13‬ ‭NA‬

‭U13 COED‬ ‭18‬ ‭31‬ ‭46‬ ‭36‬ ‭34‬ ‭31‬ ‭2‬ ‭17‬ ‭31‬ ‭40‬ ‭44‬ ‭10.00%‬

‭U13 FEMALE‬ ‭15‬ ‭5‬ ‭3‬ ‭6‬ ‭12‬ ‭28‬ ‭1‬ ‭18‬ ‭15‬ ‭19‬ ‭15‬ ‭-21.05%‬

‭U15 COED‬ ‭54‬ ‭35‬ ‭49‬ ‭47‬ ‭47‬ ‭37‬ ‭8‬ ‭16‬ ‭9‬ ‭33‬ ‭45‬ ‭36.36%‬

‭U15 FEMALE‬ ‭16‬ ‭18‬ ‭16‬ ‭13‬ ‭17‬ ‭28‬ ‭3‬ ‭19‬ ‭21‬ ‭19‬ ‭21‬ ‭10.53%‬

‭U17 COED‬ ‭40‬ ‭57‬ ‭38‬ ‭36‬ ‭30‬ ‭36‬ ‭3‬ ‭39‬ ‭17‬ ‭19‬ ‭18‬ ‭-5.26%‬

‭U17 FEMALE‬ ‭15‬ ‭16‬ ‭13‬ ‭17‬ ‭17‬ ‭17‬ ‭4‬ ‭21‬ ‭21‬ ‭21‬ ‭17‬ ‭-19.05%‬

‭JR A COED‬ ‭24‬ ‭21‬ ‭25‬ ‭26‬ ‭25‬ ‭28‬ ‭0‬ ‭18‬ ‭34‬ ‭26‬ ‭20‬ ‭-23.08%‬

‭JR A‬
‭FEMALE‬ ‭16‬ ‭NA‬

‭JR B‬ ‭4‬ ‭NA‬

‭Total‬ ‭244‬ ‭216‬ ‭232‬ ‭199‬ ‭220‬ ‭238‬ ‭29‬ ‭188‬ ‭202‬ ‭246‬ ‭291‬ ‭21.78%‬


